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Wheeling-Ohio County Board of Health 
Minutes of January 20, 2015 special meeting 

 
The Wheeling - Ohio County Board of Health met on January 20, 2015 in the Wheeling City 
Council room in the City/County Building.     
 
Board members present were Dr. John Holloway, Tom Tuttle, Wilkes Kinney, Gloria Delbrugge, 
and Cheryl Wonderly.  Staff present included Dr. William Mercer, Health Officer/Secretary and 
Howard Gamble, Administrator of the Wheeling-Ohio County Health Department (WOCHD or 
department), two members of the public, and a representative from the Wheeling News 
Register. 
 
The meeting was called to order.  The approval of the minutes from the January 20, 2015 was 
suspended until the regular Board meeting on March 10, 2015.       
 
Board Chairman, Dr. Holloway, gave a brief update on the purpose of the meeting.  The 
purpose of the meeting was to review and discuss the proposed Board of Health resolution on 
the West Virginia School Immunization Requirements and the Board of Health position 
statement on the West Virginia School Immunization Requirements.   
 
Claudia Raymer, representing the We The Parents organization discussed the two documents 
with the Board.  Local resident Becky Nau also gave her opinion on the documents.   
 
The Board approved and signed both documents.  The Board then adjourned.  
 
SUBMITTED BY      APPROVED BY 
 
William C. Mercer, MD, Health Officer   John Holloway, MD, Board Chairman 
March 10, 2015      March 10, 2015 


